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• IDF / Tootsie Rolls Drive 
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Upcoming Events 

   

October 

10/6-7 IDF – Kane County Flea Mkt 

10/09 Business Meeting-SPCR 
10/21 First Degree-SPCR 
 
 

November 

11/03 Pies By The Guys 

11/05  Ladies Auxiliary 
11/06 Officers’ Meeting 
11/12 Business Meeting-SJN 
 
 

December 

12/03  Ladies Auxiliary 
12/04 Officers’ Meeting 
12/10 Social meeting with spouses 
 
 

January 2019 

01/07  Ladies Auxiliary 
01/08 Officers’ Meeting 
01/14 Business Meeting-SJN 
 
 

1st Degree Schedule 

October 21 

 

Orientation Schedule 

TBD 

Everyone is invited, but please 
call Paul Braddock, 630-901-
3164, in advance to ensure 
preparations are made for you. 

 

 

 

 
 

 Mr. Bill’s Corner   
 

Dear Brothers, 

PLEASE NOTE: For this month only; OUR OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING has 

been moved to TUESDAY OCTOBER 9 TH  AT THE ST. PATRICK CRANE ROAD 

CHURCH IN DEMPSEY HALL AT 6:30 P.M.  

Fall is here.  The nights are getting cooler and the sun sets earlier every day. With the 

start of fall we are in our busy season.  Thanksgiving is only 7 weeks away.   

Our upcoming events are:  

10/04/18 Clergy Dinner 

10/06/18 – 

10/07/18 

IDF - Kane County Flea Market 

10/09/18 General Council Meeting  ă Moved to Tuesday ï St. 
Patrick Crane Road  

10/10/18 Pizza Dinner for Altar Servers at SJN 

10/14/18 Serving Donuts at St. John Neumann after 7:30 A.M. Mass 

10/16/18 Pizza Dinner for Altar Servers at STP 

10/23/18 Hospitality Table at Parish Mission 

11/3/18 Pies by the Guys 

 

The IDF Drive there was another major success.  Help finish up strong by helping out 

this weekend at the Kane County Flea market. 

Our Council's own major fundraiser, Pies by the Guys, needs your sales and production 

help.  Without participation from a lot of our fellow Knights this event will not be 

successful.  It looks like we will have at least 3 additional Councils joining us this year 

in the event.  Is this the year we will break our Pie Sales record?  With your help we 

could. 

Less than 3 months to go before we reach the end of the year.  Have you contributed 

24 hours this year to helping out the Knights at some of our events?   

 

Remember we will be starting the meeting a half hour earlier 

(6:30 P.M.), right after we pray the Rosary at 6:15 P.M. in the 

St. Patrick’s Crane Road chapel.  Part of the reason we are 

starting earlier is to have a half hour socializing before we start 

the meeting.  The Council will supply Pizza and soft drinks.  

Since we will be estimating the amount of people who will be 

attending, the pizza will be served FCFS , meaning when it is 

gone it is gone. 
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Mystic Monk Coffee  

Support the Ladies 

Auxiliary 

 

Support the Ladies Auxiliary by 

ordering Mystic Monk Coffee. 

Just go to  

mysticmonkcoffee.com/store/?aid=

1017 

 

 
Council Officers 
Grand 
Knight Bill Roth 

Chaplain Fr. Ma 

Carlos Caloy 
Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

Burt Brown 

Chancellor Gary Stopka 

Recorder Dwight Durall 

Financial 
Secretary 

Bob Girdwain 

Treasurer Larry Lenard 

Advocate 
Roman 

Seckel 

Warden Hank Brill 

Guard 
Jeff  

Bowgren 

Guard 
Greg 

Sengstock 

Trustee 
(3 Year) 

Bob 
Gilmartin 

Trustee 
(2 Year) 

Jim Gebhardt 

Trustee 

(1 Year) 
Fred Karl 

District 
Deputy 

Keith 
Williams 

Field Agent 
Greg Paul 

708 601-5489 

  

Council 
Directors 

 

  
Membership 

Director 
 

Paul 
Braddock 

 

If you have not been to a Council meeting in a while, please come this coming Monday 

(10/09/18) for our October General meeting. 

Also, please bring your 2018 Vocation raffle tickets to turn in at the meeting.   

I pray that your 2018 continues to be great for you and your family. 

 

God Bless 

Bill Roth 

 

Chaplain’s Corner     by Fr. Ma Carlos Caloy 

 

October is the Holy Rosary Month. 

 

The month of October is designated as the Holy Rosary month.  This 

month is to commemorate the attributed intercession (October 7) of 

Our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary with that victory at Lepanto, Italy 

of the Christian naval fleet against their enemies.  More than the 

historical facts attributed into this traditional commemoration is how 

such recitation of the basic prayers, the Our Father, the Hail Mary, and Glory be, 

becomes an opportunity to assimilate in our bodily movements with that of Jesus.  We 

ask, how?  The life of Jesus pronounced through the mystery uttered before every 

decade of Hail Mary offers a way to identify our actions with Him.  Some innovations 

were added through passages read from the Gospels pointing into Jesus’ life, passion-

death and resurrection as additional way to refresh our minds, hearts, and souls in 

meditation that involved our inner powers of imagination. 

We have an ever greater need to pray these “chains of roses”, as a mystic puts it, for 

the connections of “systems in our families with that of society continue to widen.”  

The sense of alienation among members of the family is to mention one.  The ever and 

over emphasis of personal needs as opposed to common needs compel us to search 

for lights through the mysteries of the rosary.  We even struggle to let our middle 

school children recognize and accept simple gestures and actions toward personal and 

community prayers; where can we be nourished in the different mysteries of the life 

of Christ throughout this month? 

Let us not lose hope to our desired fruits of this month celebration of Mary, as the 

model of our following of Jesus in prayers and in actions.  This coming October 14 

along the corners of Saint John Neumann parking space, we will be gathering to form 

a “a life chain” to support our pro-life stance against abortion.  Parish members from 

St. Patrick in St. Charles and Saint Peter in Geneva will gather with us and be 

represented as well.  Do come with your families and pray to express our faith in the 

power of life rather than death.  Also, on October 19, we are calling for male volunteers 

for night- hour prayer vigils through our 24-hour campaign along the Planned 

Parenthood in Aurora.  Contact your parish pro-life coordinator for details about 

October 19. 

 

Fr. Mac Caloy 

 

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
http://www.mysticmonkcoffee.com/store/?aid=1017
http://www.mysticmonkcoffee.com/store/?aid=1017
mailto:wmroth@sbcglobal.net
mailto:dkadolph@aol.com
mailto:jgeggy1@aol.com
mailto:Gregory.Paul@KOFC.ORG
mailto:trombone_55@yahoo.com
mailto:trombone_55@yahoo.com
http://www.mysticmonkcoffee.com/store/?aid=1017
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Church 
Directors 

Gary Topacio 
David Richter 

 
Community 

Director 
 

Jim 
McNamara 

Council 
Director 

 

Tom 
Rasmussen 

 
Family 

Director 
 

Roman 
Seckel 

 

Youth Co- 

Directors 

Jason 
O’Sullivan, 
Keith True 

Culture of 
Life Director 

Jerry Pietryla 

   

Business meeting on TUESDAY October 9, at St. 
Patrick / Crane Road 

 

Please note the date change, as communicated recently via Flocknotes.  For October 

only, our meeting is moving to a different day and location.  6:30 pm Tuesday October 

9, St. Patrick Crane Road Church, Dempsey Hall. 

 

TOOTSIE ROLL DAYS ARE NEAR THE END! 
 

October 6 & & 7    Kane County Flea Market 

 

Brother Knights, 

The IDF 2018 campaign has is winding to a close with two days remaining at the Kane County Flea market this 

coming weekend October 6 and 7.  

Thank you for answering our calls for volunteers during this campaign.   Thanks to your effort during the official 
weekend, we are very close to matching last year’s totals.   So far we have collected just under $11,000 but need a 

big push to exceed last year’s $13,429 total.   With your help we can do it.    

This weekend will be a big one.   With all the festivals around tri-cities, we can expect a big crowd at the flea market 

and still have a few spots open for Saturday but many for Sunday.  

A big thank you to all who came out and pulled one or multiple shifts.  We could not have done it without you, wives, 

friends and children.  

So please consider spending an hour or two collecting for those with Intellectual Disabilities.  I promise you it will be 

rewarding to you and your family.  In addition, EVERYONE who participates is given free admission to the Flea 

Market.  Just tell the Knights of Columbus.  

In case you have not been able to participate this year, we understand, no problem.  We will still be collecting 

donations for the cause.  Please consider writing a check for $25 or more to support the program.  You may bring a 

contribution to the October 9 business meeting, or mail a check to:   Knights of Columbus Council 12497, P.O Box 

4006, St. Charles, IL 60174.    

Remember……As Knights, we signed up and pledged to support the 4 principals of the order; Charity, Unity, 

Fraternity and Patriotism.  Much of what we do is around Charity.  The IDF is the biggest event of the order and we 

encourage you to hear the call.     

Also as a reminder, if we still have Tootsie Rolls remaining after this weekend, we will be offering sleeves of Tootsie 

Rolls for $5.00 each.  What a great opportunity to pick up some candy for those Trick or Treaters coming later this 

month.   

For more information contact Gary Stopka (630-824-7285) gjstopka@yahoo.com or Greg Sengstock (630-770-

5348) greg@sengstockarchitects.com. 

 

  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
mailto:magtop3@msn.com
mailto:james_mcnamara@sbcglobal.net
mailto:james_mcnamara@sbcglobal.net
mailto:gjstopka@yahoo.com
mailto:greg@sengstockarchitects.com
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LADIES AUXILIARY REPORT 
 

Autumn!  

These breath - taking beautiful scenes  

After summerôs gone, 
Is the Creatorôs designated plan, 

This seasonôs ósongô. 

 

And so it is in life our seasons  
Do come then go,  

Each with a particular purpose:  

Godôs plan to know. 

******************************************************************************************* 

Membership Night/10 th  Anniversary Celebration  – Our event at St. John Neumann was awesome! 

As we celebrated our 10th Anniversary as the Auxiliary, we had new friends come who learned a lot about what we 

do and are interested in joining. Father Peck and Grand Knight Bill Roth were welcomed and came to show support. 

We also had a lot of fun learning how to make a fall themed greeting card. We were truly blessed by the event.  

Clergy Dinner  – The Auxiliary looks forward to honoring our clergy from both St. Patrick and St. John Neumann 

with a dinner at the Crane Road Church.  

Dine - to - Donate  – Village Tavern and Grill – Randall Road, South Elgin –October 18  is our next event. We urge 

members to visit the restaurant on this day to enable us to earn money by enjoying a meal – lunch, dinner or both – 
and receive 20% of the bill to benefit our endeavors. Attendance has been down over the summer, so we are hoping 

that you will consider having a great meal with family or friends in the coming months (3rd Thursday of each month). 

The coupon in the Parish bulletins the week before this event is required in order to process the benefits. We 

appreciate your support. 

Habitat for Humanity ï The LAX will again be participating in a project for Habitat for Humanity on Saturday, 

November 3 in South Elgin. Let us know if anyone would like to assist us please. 

Shred Day  – Saturday, October 20 th  – 10 AM to 12 Noon. An opportunity to get rid of all those important papers, 

documents, legal forms in a very efficient manner. Just pull up your car – we will unload it for you and you can see 
your things shredded right on the spot – and asking only a donation. This event takes place in the parking lot of the 

Crane Road Church. 

BUNCO Night  – Friday, October 26,  6:30 PM – at the Living Well in Geneva. October is Breast Cancer Month and 

we donate all proceeds to Breast Cancer Research through the Living Well. Lots of fun. Come one, come all! 

When:  Friday, October 26, 2018 at 6 P.M.  

Where:  LivingWell Cancer Resource Center  

 442 Williamsburg Avenue, Geneva 

Hosted By:  The Ladies Auxiliary #12497 of the Knights of Columbus, Saint Charles 
Council 

 www.ladiesaux12497.org 

Beginners to Pros Welcome!  Tickets: $20 (includes door prize chance) 

Call Donna at 847-302-0430 to reserve your seat.  Space is limited. 
Make checks payable to Living Well Cancer Resource Center. 

Lots of Raffle Baskets! Bring your Friends! 

 

Northern IL Food Bank ï The Auxiliary is scheduled for the evening of Tuesday, November 13. Go online to 

register. 

Bingo Night  – The Auxiliary will be having a fun night on Friday evening, January 25 th . More information to follow.  

 

Respectfully, 

Donna Fike  

Ladies Auxiliary President   see our website at www.ladiesaux12497.org  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
http://ladiesaux12497.org/
http://ladiesaux12497.org/
http://www.ladiesaux12497.org/
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PIES BY THE GUYS 
 

Can we exceed our record breaking 2017 sales? 

 
Pies by the Guys church sales will be held October 20-21 and October 27-28 after ALL Masses at St. Patrick’s Crane 

Road and Downtown churches. Our main work force is YOU so please volunteer to sell after Masses on these dates. 

In order for Pies by the Guys to continue to be successful; please encourage friends, neighbors, business associates, 

extended family and fellow parishioners to participate. Our apple pies make great gifts! They are also a great way to 
acknowledge good business clients.  St. John Neumann Knights are asked to promote pie sales to SJN parishioners 

as we are not able to sell at SJN after Masses. 

 

Set up and box making is Friday night November 2 at 6:00 PM with pie making Saturday November 3 at 6:30 AM. 
Lunch will be served to volunteers after pies are made. 

 

Activity sign up page on our web site will have dates loaded for you to sign up and volunteer. Questions regarding 

placing an order, volunteering, or requesting forms please call: 
Mark Gilsdorf 630-715-3256 

Bill Martin 630-513-0647 

 

 

 

GET YOUR KNIGHTS GEAR! 
 

Some of you have asked “how can I get a shirt or fleece like that?”  It’s easy.  Just go to the Council home page and 
under the Knights Items drop down box click Knights Apparel.  Or just copy and paste the link below into your 

browser for the Lands’ End Business Council web page and follow instructions below.   

 

https://business.landsend.com/store/knightsofcolumbus12497   
 

Click on “Men”, select category dress shirts, casual shirts polo or pullover.  

Select item, then size and quantity. 

Select “apply logo” then “add to bag” 
Select “continue shopping” or “check out” 

Review your order for accuracy 

Select “Start checkout” and include your shipping and credit card information 

Logo application, taxes and shipping charges are extra * 
 

*From time to time, Lands’ End Business offers great promotional deals that include discounts on popular items and 

free logo and free shipping.   Continue to check the Lands’ End Business site for the deals. 

 
If you have questions I will be at the next Council meeting or feel free to contact me at 630-824-7285 or 

gjstopka@yahoo.com.   

 

Gary Stopka 
 

  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
https://business.landsend.com/store/knightsofcolumbus12497
mailto:gjstopka@yahoo.com
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 

First Degree Ceremony:  

Sunday October 21, 2018, St. Patrick Crane Rd Church 

Have you contacted someone about becoming a Knight?  Contact Paul Braddock with their Name, Phone Number, 

and E-mail address. 

 

Membership Focus Group update  

The Membership Focus Group felt that a personal invitation from a Brother Knight to attend an event would generate 
excitement towards participating in the event.  A number of upcoming events are taking place in our Council, so the 

Group decided to take immediate action.  Members of the Focus Group made a commitment to contact a handful of 

Brother Knights to see if they intended on coming to these events. 

These are the events the Focus Group reminded our Brother Knights about: 

1)  Corporate Communion Mass on September 30 honoring Brother Knight Dave Stowell on becoming a Deacon 

2) Clergy Dinner on October 4, 2018 

3) Council Meeting date and location change 

4) Altar Server Dinner on October 10 for SJN and October 16 for STP 

 

I congratulate the Focus Group for being willing to take on the personal promotion of these upcoming events to see 

the effect it will have on these events. 

The photos elsewhere in this Unitas edition from the Corporate Communion Mass show a portion of the attendance 

for the Knights and Ladies Auxiliary.  Our thanks to Bill Roth for having refreshments available for all. 

 

Paul Braddock 

Director of Recruitment 

trombone_55@yahoo.com 

630-901-3164 

 

 

  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
mailto:trombone_55@yahoo.com
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Remembering Our Brother And Sir Knight George Kleinschmidt  
 
Our brother Knight and dear friend, Sir Knight George Kleinschmidt passed away on September 16, 2018.  An Honor 

Guard was present for George’s visitation and funeral, and he was laid to rest in his Fourth Degree regalia. 

 

Prior Grand Knight Bob Gilmartin shared the following thoughts on George’s service as a Knight to our council and 
parish. 

 

ñI did not know George for a lengthy period of time, but in the 4 or so years that  I knew him well, George 

was always one of our council's unsung heroes,   Georg e was on the maintenance staff a t St. Patrick's 
parish.   As such, he was always helping us find equipment and supplies t hat we needed for events, 

helping with set ups, and cleaning  up our messes so our council would not be in trouble with the 

pastor .  There was never a night or weekend when George refused to help us.   George would always be 

the hardest cleanup worker after the pie making was done.   Similarly, he was one of the few knights who 
could figure out how the support poles for tents used at t he picnic/plant sale events went together, and 

he didn't rat us out when some were damaged by high winds and inadequate tie downs one year.   I 

remember him asking me to help him lift and deliver a heavy snow  blower which we purchased from the 

widow of a Kn ight and donated to the parish.   George just never stopped moving and working.  
 

In the late summer/early fall of 2013, the council awarded George its Knight of the 

Month award.   I had to present it to George as he vacuumed the carpet at the Crane 

Road church.   George just never stopped working!.   I offer this  photo  of George with 
his award that October 2013 day. ” 

 

Thanks to Bob for sharing these thoughts. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
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CORBELLA BANQUET 
 

On July 23rd, Knights of Columbus St. Charles Council 12497, Fellowes Brands and Breakthru Beverage hosted the 

19th Annual Chuck Hollenbach “Never Give Up on Life” Memorial Golf Outing at Elgin Country Club.  Council 12497 

would like to thank all golfers, sponsors, dinner attendees, Council volunteers, Corbella volunteers, donors and draw 

down raffle purchasers.   

At the September Council meeting, a check for Corbella Clinic was approved in the amount of $27,000 from 

the Draw-Down Raffle and Golf Outing.   The marketing check shown in the picture of $30,600 represents this 

$27,000 plus $3,600 in contributions collected by our fellow Council 12497 Brother Knights from donors that did not 
wish to buy draw-down raffle tickets and desired to make their check payable directly to Corbella Clinic.   Actual 

funds contributed by Council 12497 from the Draw - Down Raffle and the Golf Outing was $27,000 . 

Pictured below at the Corbella Clinic annual banquet on September 13th , left to right: Corbella Clinic RN and Nurse 

Manager Cathy Anderson, Corbella Clinic Executive Director Jeanna Desideri, Grand Knight Bill Roth and Corbella 

Clinic RN and Client Services Coordinator Trisha Kopeck. 

Over the 19 years, Council 12497 has now donated $238,600 to the pro-life mission of the Corbella Clinic, formerly 

known as the Fox Valley Pregnancy Center. 

 

 

 

  

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
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FIELD AGENT: Have You Insured Your Most Valuable Asset? 
 
Is your income protected if you become sick or injured and cannot work? Your 

ability to work and earn an income is your most valuable asset. Yet a 
disability could prevent you from earning that income. Just one year of a 

disability could eliminate your savings.  

Income Armor, an individual disability income insurance product from the 

Knights of Columbus, should be a key part of your overall financial plan and 

family’s protection.  

If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides tax-free monthly benefits to 

help you meet living expenses and maintain you and your family’s standard of living. Your monthly benefits help 

you pay your mortgage and other monthly bills, while your savings and retirement assets remain intact.  

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to protect that paycheck, you should seriously consider Income 

Armor today. I look forward to meeting with you. 

 

Gregory Paul, FIC 
(708) 601-5489 

gregory.paul@kofc.org 

 
 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS 
 
 
 Dan Rothengass, 

 Owner / Operator 

 www.ceilingsandmoreinc.com 

 email: cminc500@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Any Knight can sponsor our newsletter for $100 per year.  Contact the Unitas editor at unitas12497@sbcglobal.net 
 

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
mailto:gregory.paul@kofc.org
http://www.ceilingsandmoreinc.com/index.html
mailto:cminc500@sbcglobal.net
mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
mailto:cminc500@sbcglobal.net
http://www.ceilingsandmoreinc.com/index.html
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PHOTO ALBUM   
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Clergy Appreciation Dinner, October 4  hosted by the Knights 
and Ladies Auxiliary  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Much appreciation was bestowed on the priests, 

deacons, cooks and clean-up crew! 

mailto:unitas12497@sbcglobal.net
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Celebration of Brother Knight Dave Stowellôs Ordination as a 

Deacon, and Corporate Communion Mass  
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A Visit From the International Pilgrim Virgin Statue of Fatima  

to St. Patrick Parish  
 

 
 

    
 

 

 
Father Peck receives a gift (jacket with his name and council logo) from GK Bill Roth 

 on behalf of the council, for his service as chaplain the past two years 
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Pro-life crosses placed at St. John Neumann – 1,400 
placed across the east, south and north side! 

(thanks to Dennis Marquis, Paul Herrmann, Romy 

Manabat, Frank Positano, Emeka Onwuta, Greg 

Sengstock, Doug Ollie and GK Bill Roth) 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Jeff Bowgren’s tireless work collecting for IDF! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

BK Hal Hoffman (right) with Rocco from Jewel 
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